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El Dorado Gun Club General Meeting October 14, 2019
Held at Colina de Oro, Diamond Springs
Opened: 5:07 PM  Closed 6:48 PM

Officers Present: Mike Worley Pres., Mickey Razy VP; Sandra Longcor, Treasurer; Sharon Denton,
Secretary

Board Present: Doug Becker, Pam Nessenson, Ed Driscoll, Dick Cox, Jim Peet, Dave Longcor, Simon
Russell, Bob St.Amour

Absent: Tim Lombardi

Others Present: Charlie Freeland, Tony Garcia, Jim Shipley, Art Chesterfield, Bill Foster, Nathan Ward &
Guest, Leon Zlotkin

Quorum: Yes.

Minutes: The minutes for September 9, 2019 meeting were accepted as emailed to the board prior to this
meeting.

President’s Report: Hall of Fame nominations are being handled by Mickey Razy. If you wish to nominate
someone to the Hall, please let Mickey know. We will vote on the nominees at the December meeting.

Ed Driscoll and Marshall Seaborn went to visit Karen Beckman. They had a small party & BBQ while there.
Karen is in hospice care and is confined to a wheelchair. Tim Lombardi is still receiving chemo and has two
more weeks of treatments. Our thoughts and prayers for Karen and Tim.

Vice President’s Report: No report.

Secretary’s Report: Thank you to Bill Foster and Jeremy Dean for their efforts in putting together a web page
with the ability to renew memberships on-line.

Treasurer’s Report: The following are the balances for our accounts as of September 30, 2019:

Checking Account  $37516.22
Savings Account $34127.09
EV Account $18361.93
USPSA Account $ 3966.85

Sandy is unable to give us a full monetary report on the Summer Potluck Picnic because all of the bills have
not been received and paid but believes there will be a small profit.

Sandy reported that El Dorado Practical Shooters’ celebrated their one-year anniversary as a USPSA group
which allows a Range Officer’s training class. The class will be November 9th & 10t. The RO class on the
first day will be held at the Break Room in Shingle Springs and the second day will be at El Dorado Gun
Club’s range. The class will be free for all El Dorado Gun Club members and anyone else it is $50. If you
become a member of the club for $50, then the class is free.

Report of Committees:
Pistol/Rifle Range: Jim Peet reported that the new (much needed) canopy is up at the Wedge. Thanks goes

to Jim and crew: Dave Longcor, Charlie Freeland, Mike Moreno, Manual Cornejo, Pat Dollins, Don
Sandretto, and Bob St.Amour for all their time and effort into making sure this project got completed.



The water pipe has been delivered ($1200 value). Thanks goes to Dave Longcor’s friend that provided the
pipe.

The motion was made, seconded and unanimous vote to hire a contractor to dig the ditch for an amount not
to exceed $6000 from the EV fund.

Trap Range: Mickey reported there had been a mechanical problem with the timer interrupter and a new one
was installed. Mickey is going to check on the cost of a generator to run the trap range.

A lifetime member due to iliness is selling his shot. Motion was made, seconded and a unanimous vote to
purchase the shot for $700 for use by the club members.

RSO Committee: Bob St.Amour is organizing a NRA RSO class with Dexter Tahara as instructor on
11/14/19, 8:30 A.M. — 4:30 P.M. at the Trap/Club house. ltis free ($120 value). Bring your own lunch.

Pam reported that she will be sending out a reminder email to all of the RSO’s as to what their duties are in
order to be in compliance with the Club’s rules & policies to ensure that we keep our insurance enforce.

Old Business: Bill Foster reported on the progress of the web page design, etc. He is going to use the same
calendar program (Keep & Share) as we are using now and move it to our new page.

Nominations for Officers is open. The following are the current nominations:

President: Dick Cox

Vice President: Bob St.Amour
Treasurer: Sandra Longcor
Secretary: Sharon Denton

Board of Directors:  Keith Murray
Tony Garcia for the three-year term
Marshall Seaborn
Charlie Freeland
Jim Peet
Bart Peterle
Mickey Razy
Mike Worley
The election of officers and board will be at the December 9, 2019 meeting.

Lengthy discussion of range procedures for RO, RSO, CRO and calendar scheduling. President & CRO are
the only ones that can okay a RO and RSO person to call the person in charge of the calendar in regards to
scheduling.

New Business: Reservations have been made for the American Legion Hall for our Winter Dinner on
1/28/2020. John Sanders will be our chef. Reservations have also been made for the Hall on 8/16/2020 for
Summer Potluck Picnic. Mark your calendars.

Thanks to all attendees for coming to the meeting.

Next General Membership meeting: November 11, 2019 at 5:00 P.M.



